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1. ALLOCATION OF SPECIAL DRAWING RIGHTS FOR THE FIRST BASIC PERIOD 

The Executive Board resumed its consideration of the allocation of 
special drawing rights for the first basic period (SM/69/101, 7/3/69, 
SM/69/121 , 8/1/69, and SM/69/125, 8/8/69). 

The Acting Chairman observed that the meeting was a resumption of 
the informal discussions of the Executive Directors. The purpose was to 
determine whether there was a broad consensus on the main elements of 
the first decision to allocate, which were contained in SM/69/125. 

The General Counsel said that if the Executive Directors wanted 
the Board of Governors to take a decision at the Annual Meeting for the 
first basic period, a document would have to be sent to the Governors in 
time for them to study prior to the Annual Meeting. On that assumption, 
draft proposals and resolutions would have to be ready for discussion 
very shortly after the end of the recess. 

Mr. Dale supported the assumptions in SM/69/125. He took it that 
the decision would be made formally at the Annual Meet~ng, but that the 
first allocation would not occur until January 1, 1970 in order to give 
Fund members the opportunity to become participants in the intervening 
time, if they had not yet done so. He then asked what method had been 
used in calculating the figures shown on the two tables on page 4 of the 
paper; the amount in Table 1 came close to $3.5 billion, and in Table 2 
to $3 billion. Further, he asked how the arithmetical approach could be 
expressed in appropriate legal language for presentation to the Board of 
Governors. 

The Acting Chairman replied that it was his understanding that the 
formal proposal and draft resolution presented to the Board of Governors 
would express the quantities in terms of percentages. If an explanation 
were necessary, that would be given in a separate document or an explana­
tory note. 

The General Counsel stated that the procedure outlined by the Acting 
Chairman would be in accordance with the Articles. The procedure would 
be to prepare a report from the Managing Director, culminating in a pro­
posal. Attached to that document would be a draft resolution for adoption 
by the Board of Governors; in those papers, quantification would be 
expressed in terms of percentages, and not in actual amounts. Those 
papers would have to be discussed and concurred in by the Executive 
Directors before they could be forwarded to the Board of Governors. The 
final constitutive act for allocation of SDR's would be the adoption of 
the resolution by the Board of Governors. 

Miss Fuenfgelt believed that her authorities would welcome a general 
decision on the creation of reserves at the Annual Meeting. She understood 
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that to obtain such a decision, the proposal would have to be prepared in 
early September. She was in full agreement with the assumptions contained 
in SM/69/125, and she would agree with a proposal made on the basis of 
those assumptions. She expected that the proposal would be submitted to 
the Executive Directors in draft form for discussion, and again after 
redrafting for concurrence. 

The General Counsel confirmed that the proposal would be submitted 
to the Executive Directors in draft form for discussion; after discussion, 
redrafting, and concurrence of the Executive Directors, it would be for­
warded to the Board of Governors. 

Mr. Stone observed that SM/69/125 had been issued on the previous 
Friday, and had not yet arrived in the capitals of any of the countries 
he represented. He had several questions concerning the paper; the 
replies might enable him to furnish information to his authorities to 
supplement that contained in the paper. First, he understood that at 
the meeting of the Group of Ten Deputies conducted July 23 and 24, there 
had been an agreement that after the authorities of the countries con­
cerned had accepted the recommendations of the Deputies, the Chairman 
of the Deputies would bring that fact to the attention of the Chairman 
of the Ministers and Governors of the Ten, and immediately thereafter to 
the attention of the Managing Director of the Fund. He assumed that that 
had occurred, but asked for confirmation of his assumption. The General 
Counsel replied that it had. 

Mr. Stone recalled that at Informal Session 69/6 (7/11/69) the 
Managing Director had said in his statement that he had not addressed 
himself to the principles and considerations set forth in Article XXIV, 
Section 1. Mr. Stone inquired when the Manag~ng Director proposed to 
address himself to those principles and considerations. Second, as a 
matter of procedure, he wondered whether it was appropriate for the 
Executive Directors to address themselves to the detailed questions set 
out in SM/69/125, until they had addressed themselves to what used to be 
called the "preconditions," which were in Article XXIV, Section 1. 

The General Counsel said that he assumed the Managing Director would 
state in the report that he had satisfied himself that the principles and 
considerations set forth in Article XXIV, Section lea) and (b) had been 
met. He imagined that the Managing Director had been waiting for the dis­
cussions on the draft of the Annual Report and the U.S. consultation before 
forming a view. 

The Acting Chairman observed that if the Executive Directors thought 
that the provisions of Article XXIV, Section 1 had not been met, they 
would not concur and the report could not be forwarded to the Board of 
Governors. 
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Mr. Stone agreed with what the Acting Chairman and the General Counsel 
had said, but he still thought that unless there was some good reason for 
doing otherwise, the Executive Directors should address themselves first 
to the preconditions. The Acting Chairman replied that for some weeks the 
Executive Directors had been discussing various matters concerning the 
preconditions; the purpose of the present meeting was to find what would 
be necessary to obtain a broad consensus. Mr. Stone then said that when 
the statement of the Managing Director had been discussed on July 11, he 
recognized that information was not available on such matters as the U.S. 
consultation report; he had therefore, contented himself at the time by 
saying that he looked forward with interest to hearing the Managing Direc­
tor's views at the appropriate time. However, he thought that meanwhile 
the U.S. consultation report, the draft Annual Report, and other informa­
tion had become available; it was thus now appropriate to have a substantive 
discussion on the matter. 

Mr. Johnstone viewed SM/69/125 as a useful basis for exchanging 
opinions on the assumptions on which the specific proposal might be based, 
on condition that other necessary procedures, to which the General Counsel 
and others had referred, were completed. The paper provided a very useful 
set of working hypotheses on which the staff might proceed in preparing 
appropriate documents for formal consideration by the Executive Directors. 

Concerning the matter of preconditions, Mr. Johnstone recalled that 
at Informal Session 69/3 (6/18/69), he had made a fairly lengthy statement-­
to which he did not now wish to make any additions--which had brought him 
to the conclusion that circumstances were appropriate for the activation. 
While he did not deny that formal consideration of the matter was appro­
priate, it should be recalled that the matter had been under discussion 
not only in connection with such documents as the U.S. consultation report 
and the Annual Report, but also in the series of Executive Board discussions 
which had led up to the present meeting. At least some Executive Directors 
had addressed themselves, in those discussions, directly to the questions 
to which Mr. Stone had referred. 

Mr. Maude supposed it would be useful to use the day's discussion as 
an opportunity to elicit views from as many Executive Directors as were 
ready to present them at the time. He then said that he was prepared to 
present his own views and those of his authorities informally at the 
present meeting, and in a more formal manner at a formal discussion. Those 
views were first, that, subject to hearing any views that might be expressed 
by the Managing Director, the preconditions of activation were met, and 
second, that what had been described as specific assumptions of an operative 
character set out at the beginning of SM/69/125 were acceptable and repre­
sented the broad basis on which activation could go forward. 

Mr. Maude then corr.mented that it was fairly clear from SM/69/125 that 
the problem was a complicated one, if only because there were three different 
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members of the Fund could make the problem less complicated by taking 
early rather than belated steps to indicate their own intentions with re­
gard to participation. He hoped that the Executive Directors, acting as 
individuals, would exert their influence with their authorities by urging 
that member countries make their intentions with respect to participation 
known as early as possible, and if any action needed to be taken, to take 
it as soon as possible. The area of uncertainty would thus be reduced, 
and it would be less difficult for the staff and the Executive Directors 
to grapple with the problems of activation. 

The General Counsel said that a cable had been sent to countries which 
had not given a fairly clear indication on participation,c.asking about 
their intentions. 

Mr. de Maulde said it was his understanding that the Fund intended to 
create a certain amount of liquidity, with any number of participants so 
long as it was above that required. 

The General Counsel said that allocations could be made only after 
the requirement of participation had been met. However, it would be help­
ful to keep all members informed, and to permit those who might be late­
comers to have some share of the distribution if possible. Further, it 
would be helpful for the Fund to know which members intended to become 
participants although they might be late doing so. 

Mr. Madan said he expected that a draft of the proposals would be 
considered at a formal meeting in due course. Referring to the technical 
operative part of SM/69/125, the statistics in the appendix to the paper 
seemed appropriate for relating the allocation to a specific percentage, 
and thereby ensuring the distribution of a particular figure. The figures 
in Table 1 appeared to be based on an assumption that 90 per cent or 95 per 
cent of the members would be participants. In that respect, he asked just how 
many members had indicated that they intended to become participants, but 
had not yet fulfilled all of the conditions. Further, he wondered whether 
such a listing was being kept current. He then referred to paragraph (5) 
on page 1 of the paper, where it was said that there would be a participa­
tion clause to the effect that no new quotas would go into effect until 
members having two thirds or three fourths of the total of quotas had con­
sented to the increases in their quotas. He asked what light past experience 
would throw on the proportions--as between two thirds or three quarters-­
which were expected to be adopted, and what effect the larger participation 
might have on the assurance of broad equitable relationships between the 
Fund and the various members. 

The Acting Chairman replied that the Secretary was prepared to continue 
to circulate papers so that the Executive Directors would know the status 

• J 
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of the members with respect to participation, and the per cent of quota 
which they comprised. He thought that by the end of the year a very 
large percentage of the members would be participants. The General 
Counsel added that the second condition required by Article XXIII, Section 
1 of the Fund Agreement was satisfied on August 6, 1969, as by that date 
instruments of participation had been deposited vnth the Fund by 50 
members having 75 per cent of the total fund quotas. Cables to that 
effect were sent to all members on August 7, 1969. The General Counsel 
also pointed out that members that became participants at any time before 
the beginning of the first basic period--vrhether or not they had become 
participants by the time the decision to allocate was taken--would be 
participants for the purposes of the first basic period. 

The General Counsel then referred to Mr. Madan's second question, 
concerning a participation clause for the general review of quotas, and 
said that there was no legal requirement in the Articles for any particular 
participation before increases might become effective. However, it had 
been felt desirable on the previous occasions to have a participation 
clause--largely in the interest of the Fund's liquidity. However, the 
appropriate time to discuss whether there should be such a participation 
clause, and if so what the required percentage should be, would be at 
the time when the quota increases were being considered. The consideration 
would have to take into account the fact that on the past occasions 
many months had elapsed before the required percentage of participation 
had been attained. 

Mr. Arriazu asked a question. He supposed that the amounts of 
SDR's to be allocated would be based on a percentage of present quotas 
for the first year, and a percentage of envisaged quotas for the second 
and third years. If the amounts of the second and third year quota became, 
in fact, quite different from the ronounts envisaged, could the Managing 
Director revise the allocations to compensate for the changes from the 
expected quotas, thereby changing his proposal? 

The staff representative from the Research Department replied that 
the percentages of SDR's to be distributed would be based on the aggregate 
of quotas as of the date of allocation, rather than on an estimate of 
future quotas. 

The General Counsel added that the capacity of the Managing Director 
to change a proposal was a separate question. The Managing Director 
could not amend a proposal which had been accepted by the Board of 
Governors. However, a decision could be taken, based on Article XXIV, 
Section 3, in the event of unexpected major developments. The decision 
would have to be adopted by the same procedure that applied to decisions 
on allocations. 
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Mr. Stone observed that there seemed to be a general feeling that 
the decision should be taken at the Annual Meeting. He presumed that 
following the decision, it would be sensible to leave the computation 
of the SDR amounts until as late as possible before the date of activa­
tion to assure basing the allocation on the proper number of participants 
and the proper quotas. However, he felt, and he believed that other 
Executive Directors had the same feeling, that a cast-iron decision, 
articulated in every detail, made at the Annual Meeting, could later 
prove very difficult for the Executive Directors to follow. He recalled 
that the General Counsel had explained that when a decision was made by 
the Board of Governors it was not possible for it to be changed without 
much time and effort. He wondered, therefore, whether the resolution to 
be passed at the Annual Meeting could not have some more general form, 
so that the Executive Directors could retain some flexibility in executing 
it. 

The Acting Chairman asked the General Counsel whether the Managing 
Director's proposal to the Board of Governors could say in substance that 
there would be an allocation as of January 1, 1970 in an amount of $3.5 
billion, that the basic period would be for three years, and that the 
amount to be allocated for the second year would be $3 billion, and for 
the third year $3 billion. This would be done by the selection of appro­
priate percentages. 

The General Counsel replied that the proposal must include the 
percentages. Although it would be possible to have a declaration of 
intention, or some other partial decision from the Board of Governors, 
he believed that would be generally unacceptable; that was one reason 
why the Managing Director himself felt quite strongly that the decision 
should be taken at the Annual Meeting. Further, the decision at the 
Annual Meeting would provide the proper sense of formality and of history 
making; it would also be an effective contribution to confidence. 
Decisions made by correspondence were obviously much less dramatic. 

The staff representative from the Research Department added that the 
final percentage would have to be computed some time before allocation; 
even though that computation were postponed until a very late date, to 
arrive closer to the target amount for allocation than the margin of 
approximately plus or minus one third of one per cent which had been 
achieved--and tile technique illustrated--in the table on page 4 of the 
paper would be difficult. 

The General Counsel added that voting on the resolution by mail 
would take time; in the interval some countries might become participants, 
so that there could still be a margin of error. 
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Mr. Stone observed that the difficulty under discussion would be 
a one-time problem which would arise only for the first distribution, 
but it was nevertheless a very real problem. He questioned that an 
extremely detailed decision at the Annual Meeting .,ould inspire more 
confidence than a more generally worded decision, and he believed that 
a formal appropriate declaration of intent could be made at the Annual 
Meeting; the problem would be considerably alleviated if the more 
detailed decision could be postponed until the end of November. 

The Acting Chairman suggested that the problem might be eased by 
finding appropriate language while drafting the proposal and resolution. 
If that could not be done, the Executive Directors might find themselves 
going to the Board of Governors twice: once at the time of the Annual 
Meeting and another time later on. However, as the Governors were always 
allowed about 30 days for voting, much time would be required. The 
General Counsel added that in such a case some of the Governors might 
inquire at the Annual Meeting why the Executive Directors did not make 
a complete proposal, and by what authority the declaration of intent 
had been presented. He thought that the reply would be a very difficult 
one. 

Mr. Johnstone observed that, as he understood it, a percentage had 
to be used in the proposal for the Board of Governors, because legally 
an amount could not be mentioned. Therefore, the first two columns in 
Table 1 on page 4 of the paper could be presented to the Governors, 
but the third column could not. He then asked how the problem of a time 
delay while computing amounts could be avoided. The General Counsel 
said that the moving formula set out in SM/69/125 would permit flexibi­
lity and alleviate the problem. 

Mr. Dale observed that there had been a few times when he had had 
second thoughts about using percentages rather than absolute amounts, 
but he did not think the problem .las insuperable; there should be 
several different ways of using the table on page 4 of the paper. For 
example, if the Executive Directors agreed that the total quotas of 
participants would be $20 billion on January 1, 1970, an SDR amount of 
17 1/2 per cent could be specified, provided that it would be adjusted 
if quotas departed from $20 billion by more than $60 million, by taking 
a fraction of 20 over whatever the quotas of participants turned out 
to be, to the nearest one tenth of one per cent. 

The Acting Chairman added that calculations could be prepared in 
various ways. The General Counsel commented that the same kind of 
problem was inevitable for later allocations when quotas were increased 
in the course of a basic period. Such a difficulty would arise because 
it vas impossible to determine in advance the exact amounts of quotas 
for any specific time in the future. 



Executive Board - 10 ­
Journal - Informal Session 69/10 

8/11/69 

The staff representative from the Research Department referred to 
I~. Dale's suggestion and said that, in the proposal, there could be 
either a schedule of percentages which corresponded to the different 
ranges of quotas, or a description of the formulation underlying that 
schedule. 

Mr. Johnstone then observed that the difficulty seemed the same, 
regardless of whether the proposal were submitted at the Annual Meeting 
or two months later. 

The Acting Chairman said that if the Directors wished the two-step 
proposal presented to the Governors, and found it undesirable to depart 
from the 30-day minimum time alloy~d for the Governors to vote, the 
final proposal would have to be mailed not later than December 1, 1969. 
Even in that case, the proposal would still have to include a formula or 
range. It was also possible that some countries might deposit their 
instruments of participation during the 30 days while the Governors 
were voting. 

Mr. Gomes said that Mr. Kafka believed that the size of the quota 
increases and the time of their allocations should be arranged in such 
a manner that all participants were reasonably satisfied. Based on that 
view, he generally accepted the assumptions in SM/69/125. However, when 
the decision was taken to allocate SDR's, there should be a generally 
satisfactory understanding of the expected result of the quota review. 
In view of the existing uncertainty concerning the quota review, he felt 
presently unable to advance further on Mr. Kafka's views about the 
proposal to activate SDR's. 

I~. Yameogo asked what the last date would be for members to 
become participants, assuming that the first allocation would be on 
January 1, 1970. The Acting Chairman replied that the date could be 
December 31, 1969. 

The General Counsel added that if a member wished to participate in 
the first allocation on January 1, 1970, it would have to deposit its 
instrument of participation by midnight on December 31, 1969. However, 
if this was not done, a member could still deposit its instrument of 
participation at any time thereafter and thereby become a participant at 
such later time. If this was done during the basic period, the Fund 
would be sympathetic to a request from the new rarticipant, as had been 
indicated in the Report, to receive the subsequent allocations during 
the basic period. Nevertheless, if the member deposited its instrument 
on January 2, 1970, there would be no way for it to receive the first 
allocation if that were made on January 1. 
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Mr. Yameogo asked whether a majority of 85 per cent could make an 
exception. The General Counsel replied that the Articles permitted no 
such exception. Mr. Stone stated that denying a country the whole of 
its first allocation simply because it had been unable to deposit its 
instrument of participation before January 1, 1970, seemed to be a severe 
penalty. If a small country were unable to conduct a legislative session 
of its parliament in time to deposit its instrument of participation 
before that date, it appeared that the whole of the 1970 allocation would 
be lost to it, and that seemed very unfair. He asked whether there might 
not be quarterly distributions, so that a late country would be eligible 
for at least three quarters of the year's allocation. Such an arrange­
ment would also be relevant to the problem of a country with a quota 
increase which became effective during a year; such countries would be 
encouraged to act with dispatch in order to be eligible for at least 
part of the year's allocation on the basis of the new quota. 

The General Counsel replied that the basic rule was contained in 
Article XXIV, Section 2(a), which stated that allocations would take place 
at yearly intervals; but that was modified by subsection (c), which 
authorized the Fund to decide to allocate at other than yearly intervals, 
thus providing flexibility. In reply to the Acting Chairman, he added 
that quarterly or semiannual allocations could be decided for the first 
year, provided that all participants were treated alike. 

Mr. de Maulde, following a suggestion by Mr. Johnstone, said that he 
knew of nothing in the Articles which would prohibit both a full year's 
allocation for some participants and installment allocations for other 
countries which might prefer receiving SDR's in that manner. Further, 
it appeared to him that the Governors had been given complete flexibi­
lity under the provisions of Article XXIV, Section 2(c)(ii). 

The General Counsel replied that the question was one which would 
have to be investigated since there was no provision in the Articles 
authoriZing two different methods of allocation. The Acting Chairman 
agreed that this was a question which would require some study. 

The General Counsel then restated the point that permitting members 
that had deposited their instruments of participation after the agreed 
date to receive the first allocation would involve the problem of the 
rates of allocation. Also, annual allocations, instead of more frequent 
allocations, had the advantage of avoiding the workload of many smaller 
allocations. The Acting Chairman observed that a number of the late 
participants might be very small ones and the total of their quotas 
might have no practical effect on the total allocation. The General 
Counsel recalled that in past years some members had come in for their 
quota increases more than a year late. 
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Miss Fuenfgelt thought that the wording in Article XXIV, Section 
2(c)(ii) indicated that there would be no exceptions to allocations or 
cancellations on an annual basis. That waS a paragraph which would have 
specified otherwise had it been so desired. 

Mr. Stone, however, said that the word "installments" was not 
contained in the Articles and so a three-monthly distribution would still 
be an allocation. He shared Mr. de Maulde's opinion that there was 
nothing in the Articles which would prevent quarterly allocations and 
he thought that view had been confirmed by the General Counsel. It was 
true that the drafting of the Articles indicated a preference for annual 
allocation, but the very first activation should be recognized as a very 
special situation. He then referred to Mr. Johnstone's suggestion, and 
said that permitting participants to receive either a full year's 
allocation or quarterly allocations at first appeared to be a solution, 
but on second thought that involved the problem of ensuring the same 
percentage to all participants, and there seemed to be no way to overcome 
that difficulty. Since the problem not only affected the allocations 
to participants, but also involved the question of the speed with which 
allocations could be switched to the new quota basis, his tentative view 
was that the matter should be explored carefully. 

The Acting Chairman agreed that study would be required to assure 
equitable treatment of participants and avoid any discrimination. 

Mr. Stek referred to the assumptions contained in SM/69/125, and con­
curred both with the amounts to be distributed over three years and with 
the dates for the allocations. He then stressed that he strongly preferred 
to have the main lines of the quota review presented to the Board of 
Governors at the Annual Meeting, so that they could take the decisions 
on the quota increase and the SDR's together. Although the details had 
not yet been settled, he stressed the importance of that approach. 

Mr. Phillips suggested that the SDR's might be allocated as of 
December 30, 1969 instead of January 1, 1970. Most banks closed their 
records on January 1, and the allocation might tend to confuse their 
balance sheets if the SDR's were issued that day. The date of December 30 
might be helpful to some of the participating countries. 

The General Counsel replied that such an arrangement had been discussed, 
but it had been generally opposed. 

Mr. de Haulde referred to Mr. Stek's indication that some countries 
might have additional funds for internal financing as a result of their 
SDR allocations, and asked about the possibility of sterilizing counter­
part funds arising from SDR's, in view of the possible effect on world 
inflation. Miss Fuenfgelt felt strongly that the Executive Board should 
discuss the matter. Mr. Arriazu thought that participant countries should 

• i 
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remain free to use the funds as they vished; and vhile Mr. de Naulde 
agreed, he thought that "lOuld not preclude a recommendation by the Fund 
to sterilize them. 

Mr. Stone agreed "lith the philosophy underlying the comments of 
Mr. de Maulde and Miss Fuenfgelt, but the matter vas not provided for in 
the Articles of Agreement; he therefore considered that the Fund had no 
authority vhatsoever in that respect. 

Mr. Dale questioned vhether informally advising a country, in a 
report, on vhat it ought to do vith counterpart funds vas a good idea; 
the time to have done that was when the Report accompanying the Amendment 
had been prepared, so that legislation could have reflected the point. 
He supposed that most countries had legislation concerning the steriliza­
tion of counterpart funds, and he asked the staff to provide factual 
information of a comparative nature about such legislation . .........
 

The General Counsel said that the staff would do that. He added that 
a memorandum had been circulated previously vhich described the internal 
effect of counterpart funds and made recommendations. 

The Acting Chairman recalled that the Executive Directors had not 
really focused on that paper. They CGuld discuss it if they wished; if 
they felt strongly about recommending sterilization of counterpart 
funds to participants, a recommendation tc that effect could be included 
in the decision. Although the recommendation would not be binding, it 
would provide guidance. 

Mr. Phillips asked who, in a member country, vould OVID SDR' s 
after they had been distributed·. Mr. Dale said that in the United States 
they would belong to the Treasury vhich, under certain circumstances, 
could sell special drawing right certificates to the Federal Reserve. 

The General Counsel commented that a number of members had raised 
similar questions; as far as the Fund was concerned, the member owned the 
SDR's as a matter of international lav, and a participant would have to 
make its own domestic arrangements. 

The Acting Chairman observed that the problem vas a difficult one; 
the participant country's Central Bank or Treasury might be authorized 
to use SDR1 s on behalf of the participant. There vere also questions 
relating to the profits. 

Mr. Stone questioned the footnote on page 3 of ffi1/69/125. He 
presumed that the Fund vould decide that a certain amount of liquidity 
should be created. The implication of the footnote vas that the amount 
of liquidity might be increased beyond that vhich vas found necessary, 
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if new members joined the Fund, particularly if one or more of the new 
members happened to be relatively larger or more significant. 

The General Counsel replied that the footnote had been designed to 
assure equity for all participants by preventing a reduction in their 
allocations as a result of the entry of new participants. This was one 
of the reasons why the Articles provided for the expression of the rates 
of allocation as percentages instead of as absolute amounts. He then 
pointed out that when the participants decided that a certain amount of 
liquidity should be created, that figure would be more of a target than 
a precise figure, and deviations might be expected. Mr. Dale mentioned 
that Article XXIV, Section 3 appeared to contemplate some deviations by 
providing for unexpected major developments. The General Counsel agreed. 

Mr. Hattori stated that he was in broad agreement with the assumptions 
contained in SM/69/125. However, referring to Table 1 on page 4 of 
SM/69/125, he inquired whether the quotas of participants who opted out 
would be deducted from the left-hand column. The General Counsel replied 
that this would depend on the wording of the resolution, but the assumption 
was that all participants would accept allocations. Furthermore, it 
would be assumed that latecoming participants would also wish to accept 
the allocations which they might be offered. 

The Acting Chairman said that on the basis of the informal discussion 
during the meeting, he had the impression that there was no measurable 
dissent with respect to the following matters, which could be a basis 
for a finding by the Managing Director that there was "broad support": 

a.	 The length of the first basic period would be three years; 

b.	 Having in mind the special problem faced by some members in 
taking action which would enable them to become participants 
prior to the beginning of this first basic period, the period 
should begin on January 1, 1970; 

c.	 The annual allocations for the three years would be in the 
order of $3.5 billion, $3 billion, and $3 billion; 

d.	 There would be no problem of new quotas for the first year 
of the three years of the basic period; but there would be a 
problem for the second and even the third year. Therefore, 
the Managing Director's proposal and action by the Governors 
should provide for a switch to new quotas as a basis for 
allocation during the basic period. 

The Acting Chairman said that the staff vTOuld prepare a draft report 
and proposal for consideration by the Managing Director. It was the 
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Managing Director's intention to circulate the draft to Executive 
Directors for discussion before he made his formal proposal. Since it 
would be necessary to submit the proposal to Governors approximately in 
the middle of September, in order that it might be considered by them 
during the Annual Meeting, Executive Directors should expect to deal 
with the matter very shortly after the end of the recess. 

The General Counsel then described the necessary documents as he 
visualized them. There would be a report by the Managing Director to 
the Board of Governors in which he would explain his proposal, and in 
which he would state that he was satisfied that the proposal was consis­
tent with the provisions of the Articles, that he had conducted the 
necessary consultations, and that he had ascertained that there was 
broad support among participants for the proposal. The report would 
conclude with a distinct section which would constitute the proposal 
itself. The Executive Directors would have been asked to concur in the 
proposal, and the Managing Director would state that they had taken a 
decision to concur. Finally, the Managing Director would state that 
in view of his report, the proposal, and the concurrence of the Executive 
Directors, he invited the Board of Governors to adopt a resolution in 
the form of the draft which would be annexed to his report. 

The Executive Directors decided to continue the discussion after 
their recess. 

H.	 Lawrence Hebbard 
Secretary 




